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  THE  ECHOS
 The BRGH Mission Prayer Bulletin

From you Sounded out the word of the Lord ….in every place your faith toward God is Spread abroad   …  1 Thes. i : 8

(   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   (   For Private Circulation Only    (   Vol. 3 - No. 1   (   Oct-Dec. 1999   (   (   (   (
( We Thank God and We Thank All of You (
BLESSED 3rd ANNIVERSARY, MISSION NIGHT.
Our first Mission Night was held on Oct. 14th, 1996. It was launched with a big bang as we initiated those who were there through impressive OHP transparencies of our Mission Objectives in having the Mission Night then and future ones as well. Without fail since that night, every 3rd Wednesday of every even month, by God’s enabling grace, we held our Mission Night faithfully, unless there was occasion to change it for a special reason, as we are going to do so for December.  Our scheduled Mission Night on Dec. 15th will be brought forward to Nov. 17th for two reasons. The December date happens to fall in the BRGH Bible Camp week, and many of our members will be at the Camp. The second reason is that our sister, Jey Lingam, whom we are going to feature, will be in Penang and Taiping at that time.  Hence, we shall save her the inconvenience to return all the way from Kuala Lumpur in December. Do make a date with our sister Jey Lingam who will tell us about the work in Phnom Penh and illustrate it with projected slides. We promise you a time of much learning about the work there as we listen to her telling us first hand about the work of the Lord there. 

 This is now our 19th Mission Night. During these bimonthly nights we have featured the work in Indonesia (through Mr. Chuck Harrison), the work in Singapore (through Dr. Peter Wee), the work in China (through sis. Lim Saw Gaik); the work at GLO, Taiping (through Mr. Andrew Cowell); the work in Cambodia and Vietnam (through KC Ung); the work in Myanmar (through the MMS Mission Team), etc.  

During these nights, we collected gifts (amounting to tens of thousands of RM) and sent to: -

· the work at Shalom Life Care Centre in Phnom Penh through Mr. Loh Ah Asiau who pioneered the work there;

· our assembly work in Indonesia through Mr. Chuck Harrison of Grace Fellowship; 

· the Papua New Guinea Disaster Fund through MMS to help those Christians whose living quarters and livelihoods were washed away because of the tidal waves and floods.

The last Mission Night, focusing on Mission to Myanmar and Madras on August 18 was a real success. Praise God for the wonderful support from the Mission Team members, the Penang assemblies and the saints who came to support the Mission Night. A total amount of RM11, 635.00 was collected for the work in Myanmar. Pray that this will be put into proper use for the expansion and consolidation of the Lord’s Kingdom to help the Myanmar assembly Christians in their varied ministries for the Lord.

For all these we would like to thank the Lord for working in the hearts of His people, not only to support our efforts to spread Mission Awareness but also to give generously to the Lord’s work. 

We thank the Lord and we thank all of you.

BLESSED THIRD ANNIVERSARY, THE ECHOS
It is also the Third Anniversary of The ECHOS. We are thankful to the Lord that He has sustained us all these two years, giving us the patience and faithfulness to come out regularly with The ECHOS without fail. We also thank all those in the field who have faithfully fed us with news of the Lord’s work so that we can insert them in The ECHOS for Praise and Prayer. We thank the Lord too for those of you who have been faithfully using The ECHOS to pray for the Lord’s servants in the mission fields.  We thank God and we thank all of you.

BLESSED THIRD ANNIVERSARY, KC

This is also the 3rd Anniversary of KC Ung’s Commendation to a teaching ministry in Malaysia and Singapore by his home assembly, Burmah Road Gospel Hall. He became the first person to be thus commended in the 141-year history of BRGH then on 20th October 1996. Since then the Lord has opened the doors for him to travel to Singapore, Sabah, Cambodia, Vietnam and Myanmar as well as to a number of assemblies in Peninsula Malaysia itself to minister to the saints in these places.  Again we thank the Lord for sustaining him physically and spiritually in all his travels and teaching ministry, and we also thank those of you who are his prayer partners and have practical fellowship with him regularly or as the Lord leads.

BLESSED THIRD ANNIVERSARY, MISSION COMMITTEE

Finally we would like to thank God and all the Committee members who have worked very hard to ensure that the Mission Nights go on and that all of you receive your The ECHOS regularly and in time.  

Since our first Mission Committee, a number have come and gone. Still we would like to record our thanks to them. They are Sis. Yuen ChiaYing, Yeong Chee Fun, Tan Oon Hooi and bro. Ong Peng Woon,  Mr.  Cheah Eng Khim tendered his resignation just recently as he said that age was catching up with him. He was with us from the beginning.  

The original members who are still with us are bros. Kenneth Oh, David Lim and KC Ung. 

· Bro. Kenneth is solely responsible for the display and graphics of The ECHOS.  

· Bro. David Lim is responsible for the logistics of Mission Night. 

· KC Ung corresponds with the missionaries and collects the news for The ECHOS. 

· Sis. Doreen Ch’ng joined us later to be our Treasurer. To take the places of those who left was sis. Chan Mei Lai. She is now our Secretary. Then, just last month sis. Poh Choon Huang came to join us. 

We are most grateful for these new additions to the Committee. They help us out in the other duties that have to be done. We thank God for them, and we thank them for coming to help us when we need them.

Do continue to pray for us.

( We Thank God and We Thank All of You (
The Mission Committee.

Latest:  Today Indonesia elects its President. Pray that the right person may be elected so that the people there may live in peace and harmony, and that the Christians may have freedom in living out their Faith.

While we pray for Indonesia, the biggest country of Muslims in the world, we would like to draw your attention to the Prayer Calendar for the 10/40 Window (through courtesy of Christian Information Network) which we highlight in our Mission Profile in this issue. Join believers around the world in focusing prayer on the 65 countries in the 10/40 Window in October (in November and other times too.) 

What is this 10/40 Window?

· This is an imaginary rectangle which extends from 10o to 40o north of the equator, stretching from West Africa to East Asia. Those living in the 10/40 Window have almost no chance of hearing the Gospel – even once. 

· There are 3.2 billion people living within this Window.

· 85% are the poorest of the world’s poor.

· 95% of the people are unevangelized.

· Millions of people have never heard the Gospel message even once.

· Every major non-Christian religion is headquartered here: Islam, Buddhism, Hinduism, indigenous and non-religious.







